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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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COVID YOUTH VACCINE CLINIC 

AGE 12- 18 YEARS 
At the Hudson’s Hope Health Centre 
Oct 5, 2021 

9am -11:30 and 1pm – 3:30pm 
PLEASE CALL AND BOOK APPT- 250-783-9991 
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Bales of separated aluminum and steel are shipped to material remanufacturers to 

be melted and turned into rolls, sheets, or bars before being turned into new packaging and prod-
ucts. Because of the nature of metal, it can be recycled over and over, and virtually  

every type of metal product has some recycled content.  

Not Accepted 
•Steel paint cans 
•Coat hangers (return to dry cleaners) 
•Pots, pans and baking trays 
•Propane cylinders 
•Metal toys 
•Appliances 
•Metal hardware or other scrap metal 
•Wiring or metal cords, extension 

cords 
•   Steel beverage cans can be re-

turned for deposit refund or in-
cluded in container recycling 

Accepted Materials 
 For food including pet food; tins for 
cookies, tea, chocolates, etc.; includes 
metal lid 
•Empty and rinse cans. Labels are OK 
•   Remove lids, drop into can and 

squeeze slightly 

 Where Accepted 
•Multi-family collection 
•   Recycle BC depots 

Reminder…. 2021 Dog Licenses expire on December 31st.  
Why Should I License My Dog? 

 
Perhaps the best incentive for getting your dog licensed is that it increases 
your chances of getting your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District means staff are able to contact  
you if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is spayed or neutered or $30.00 if they are 
not. Stop by and pick up your license at the District Office, it only takes a 
few minutes. 
 
Reduced Fines 
The Fee for a dog picked up at large is $60.00. There is an additional fee of 
$60.00 if they are not licensed (this does not include any boarding fees, if 
applicable). 

https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://www.google.com/search?safe=strict&rlz=1C1DIMC_enCA833CA833&sxsrf=ALeKk01KKr4Usvg3R15g0zX4bU1MTMvC3Q:1604697852156&q=Bales+of+separated+aluminum+and+steel+are+shipped+to+material+remanufacturers+to+be+melted+and+turned+into+rolls,+sheets,+or+bars+befor
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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Between October 22 and November 22 2021, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP re-
sponded to 28 calls for service.  
 
A traffic stop conducted on October 26, 2021 resulted in an impaired driving 
investigation. The driver provided samples of their breath and was found to 
have consumed alcohol. The driver was subsequently issued a three-day 
driving prohibition. (2021-393) 
 
On October 27, 2021, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a possi-
ble impaired driver. The vehicle was located on Canyon Drive and the driver 
was found to have consumed liquor. The driver was released on a future 
court date to answer to the charge of impaired operation of a conveyance. 
(2021-394) 
 
While conducting speed enforcement on November 3, 2021 in the School 
zone on Beattie Drive, a driver was stopped for speeding. The driver was 
found to be travelling at 47 km/h above the posted school zone speed limit. 
As a result, a violation ticket was issued for excessive speed. (2021-400) 
 
The Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised of a battery theft that had occurred 
in a construction site on Highway 29 on or about November 8, 2021. The 
batteries were removed from a Sign board that was being utilized to warn 
traffic of an upcoming construction project. Having this notice not available, 
created a large traffic safety hazard as it warned motorists of the large con-
struction area coming up. If anyone has any dash cam or information to this 
theft, please contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP at 250-783-5241 and cite file 
2021-401. 
 
Between the dates of November 5 and November 8, 2021 a large piece of 
construction equipment that was parked at a construction site along Farrell 
Creek road had been broken into. Electronics and maintenance tools were 
removed from the piece of equipment. (2021-402) 
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Another day of conducting stationary RADAR enforcement in the school zone 
along Beattie Drive in Hudson’s Hope located another vehicle travelling at an 
excessive speed on November 10. The school zone in this area is known for 
people to be traveling quickly and a vehicle was found to be travelling 43 
km/h over the posted school zone speed limit. This resulted in a traffic stop 
and an excessive speeding ticket being issued to the driver. (2021-406) 
 
During the evening of November 11, 2021, the District of Hudson’s Hope and 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP teamed up for the second year to deliver meals to 
the local veterans. The catered meals consisted of a salad, main course, de-
sert and a bottle of wine with glasses.  
 
8 Remembrance day baskets with 2 meals in each were delivered in the 
course of the evening. It was Cpl Gardner and the District of Hudson’s Hope 
Event Coordinator Kristina Coombs’ honor to spend the time to thank every 
one of the veterans for their service. The District of Hudson’s Hope Fire Chief 
Brad Milton and Hudson’s Hope RCMP’s own Constable Erich Schmidt are two 
of the youngest veterans in town that had meals delivered.  
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“A huge Thank You  to Scott Gilliss for 

snow shoveling my driveway.  
What a nice surprise & much  
appreciated... 
 

Penny Koehn  
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DECEMBER  PUZZLE 

SOLUTION TO 
LAST MONTHS 
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 38 
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Hudson’s Hope Museum Welcomes Winter and Prepares  

for the Holiday Season! 

We are open Monday – Friday 9:00am – 4:30 pm right up to Christmas eve for your holiday 
shopping. Our gift shop has a great selection of gifts!  

 
The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society, Museum staff & volunteers would like to extend their 
heartfelt wishes to everyone this holiday season. We hope you enjoy a safe, healthy, and happy 
holiday season. 
 
Since joining the museum staff this past month I have enjoyed time spent working with Joey 

Poirier. He is now moving on to bigger aspirations. We all wish you the absolute best Joey! 

A look back in Time:  
Christmas 1931– 1932 

 “Kids around the Tree” 
 

Back Row: Vernon Peck with Warren Gaylor, 
  Don & Keith Peck 
 

Front Row: Bruce Peck, Iris Gaylor, Louis Arm-
strong, Harry Johnson, Cathie Osborne 
 

From all of us To All of You  
Merry Christmas & Happy 

New Year! 
 
Patti Campbell: Museum Curator 
 

Winter Hours will resume December 28  
          Monday – Friday 9am – 4:30 pm 



The Bulletin                                                                                                18                                                                                     December 2021 

 

Christmas Coloring Contest 
The District of Hudson’ s Hope invites you to color the picture below for your chance to win a 
wonderful prize. Pictures must be submitted to the District Office by December 16th @ 4:30 
pm. Three age groups; 0 to 5 years old, 6 to 8  years old and 9-12 year old. 

 

Name: ________________________           Phone No:  _____________________ 
Age:___________________ 
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 Christmas Fun for the Kids 

 

1.S E E L V  _______________ 

2.D R E E N I E R  _______________ 

3.R E E T   _______________ 

4.S R E N T P E  _______________ 

5.T N E M A N R O  _______________ 

6.U R P H D  O L  _______________ 

7.T A N S A   _______________ 

ANSWERS: 1. ELVES 2.REINDEER 3.TREE 4.PRESENTS 5.ORNAMENT 6.RUDOLPH 7.SANTA 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

D E C EM B E R  2 0 21  

Wishing everyone  
a very  

Merry Christmas and  
Happy New Year!  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

JA N UA RY  2 0 2 2   

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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River of the Peace Metis Society 

Community Report 
November/December 2021 

River of the Peace Metis Society has been busy stocking our gift shop with 
interesting and original pieces of artwork. We are getting more consignments 
weekly and with the holiday season just around the corner, look to us for 
unique and original gift items such as key chains, medicine boxes, smudge 
boxes, decorated feathers, dream catchers, prints, petroglyphs and painted 
buffalo skulls.  We also have two beautiful sets of silverware and jewellery 
items in our new antique display case. If you are looking for a special and 
unique gift item, come check out our gift shop. We welcome artistic consign-
ments. 
 

On August 25th, President Paice attended an interview with MeTV host, Daniel 
Fontaine, CEO of MNBC. This segment was filmed at the WAC Bennett Dam 
and will air sometime in October on Joy TV Channel. We hosted a lovely 
luncheon for guests thanks to our local caterer, Well Seasoned. After lunch, 
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1966 

we had a meeting with MNBC Delegates, 
Dennis Juarez, Paulette Flamond, Erin 
Powers and Terry Ranson. We discussed 
holding a membership drive here in Hud-
son's Hope and also got more insight on 
what funding and support is available to 
members. 
 

On September 18th, River of the Peace 
Metis Society hosted a community infor-
mation session and luncheon with BC 
Metis Federation.   

 

We are looking for a responsible person who would like to work part-time 
running our gift shop. You can apply at our office on Tuesday or Thursday 
afternoons. 
 

With the 4th wave of Covid, we are going to have to put some of our social 
plans on hold until it is again safe to have gatherings. Plans are in the works 
for several workshops partnering with Peace Valley Art Society such as bead-
ing, throat singing, making dream catchers, sign language, painting, jigging, 
feather painting, etc. We will offer a child workshop for $10 per child and 
adult workshops will be $20 per person. This includes all supplies. 
 

We are also looking at booking a reflexologist to work with our members and 
community.  Members will get a discount for this treatment. We will keep 
everyone updated at to when this will be happening. 
 

We still plan to hold training sessions as needed for employment and office 
services such as resume writing, job searches, emails, etc. Plans are under-
way to host a job fair in January. We will put out notices as to date and time. 
 

President Paice and staff at River of the Peace Metis Society wish everyone a 
Merry Christmas and all the best for the upcoming year.   
  
Respectfully, 
  
 
Valerie Paice, President 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 
October 18 to October 21, 2021 

MacKinley Koehn-King, Kyla McLane, Liam Carruthers, Jensen Harling  
October 25 to October 29, 2021 

Oliver Robinson, Freya Rhymer Stephenson, Vanessa Herbison,  
Shantal-Jeane Allera, Alina Gortman, Sara Trask.  

November 1-10, 2021 
Gaige Winnicky, Kyla McLane, Grayson Milton, Cameron Gonwick,  

Lily Gortman, Mackenzie Koehn-King. 
November 15-19, 2021 

Summer Dunseith, Oliver Robinson, Finley Buchholz, Karl Cowan,  

Keelin Shintah-Bonneau. 

Work Ethics Honour Roll 
Congratulations to the following students who have earned their way onto 
the Work Ethics Honour Roll for Term 1: 

Grade 7: Konnor Buchholz, Broc Fortin, James Gortman, Josiah Hart, Logan 
Koehn-King, Penelope Mercereau, Addison Carruthers, Tereza Schenk. 

Grade 8:  Damian Aldridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, 
Riley Haagsman, Keegan Lepine, Ayden Quibell. 

Grade 9:  Brynn Beswick, Jessa Deitner, Noah Hart, Quentin Kenny, Jackie 
Siemens, Billie Naisby, Vina Stuber, James Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla 
Stuber, Keaton Vig, Meadow Penney. 

Grade 10:  Lucas Beam, Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Annika Qui-
bell, Taylor Sanderson, Eva Schenk, Angela Simpson, Tarron Stacey, Grace 
Trask. 

Grade 11:  Keirsten Deitner, Ilya Gortman, Robyn Haagsman, Ginger Lucas
-Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hannah Searles, 
Leneya Vig. 

Grade 12: Xavier Jack, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Aus-
tin Taylor, Sara Trask, Pasco Weder. 

Junior Firefighter Program:  It was very difficult to choose only 4 candi-
dates for this excellent program.  Congratulations to: Jenna Roberts, Katie 
Norton, Davida Naisby, and Sara Trask.  A big thank you to our local fire 
department for supporting our students, and helping these young students 
to learn some valuable skills (and be part of a great team). 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 Congratulations to our Three Volleyball Teams.  The Seniors enjoyed 
a successful 2021 season, finishing in the top two in most of their tourna-
ments.  The girls finished off with a strong showing at the B.C. Zones tour-
nament in Prince George.  A big thank you to Brent Heiberg for once again 
volunteering many hours and weekends to support our students.  Way to 
go HAWKS!! 
 
Our Junior Girls took on all challengers, and won numerous matches 
against the Northern Competition.  Their future is looking very bright!  
Thank you Hannah 
Scott, Roxanne Beebe, 
and Nicole Gilliss for 
supporting these ambi-
tious players.   

Our Elementary Mixed 
team made huge strides 
in a short season.  I 
greatly enjoyed coach-
ing such a positive and 
hard-working group.  
Every game our players 
became stronger and 
stronger.   
Also, I want to shout out 
to the Junior and Senior 
Girls attitudes and will-
ingness to support oth-
ers.  They are constantly 
helping out around the 
school without being 
asked or looking for 
recognition.  Their lead-
ership and helpfulness is 
having a very positive 
impact on our younger 
students.  Thank you all! 
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Here are a few examples of student textile projects (baskets): 

Fire Prevention Week – Our elementary students participated in some fun 
activities provided by our local fire department.  Also, one student from 
each class had their name drawn, and the winners had the opportunity to 
get picked up and driven to school in a fire truck.  There was a lot of excite-
ment each morning a student arrived at the school in “Engine 1”.   

 

 

 

Thank you, Mr. 
Milton, for 
providing this 
educational and 
fun opportunity 
for our stu-
dents. 
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COVID-19 prevention restrictions in effect for all library users. 
Please pay careful attention to our signage on the exterior entryway window. 

Restrictions may be lifted, reinstated or amended at any time.  

HHPL acknowledges the BC Restart Plan guidelines. 

Tues & Wed  12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri             11:00 – 5:00 
Saturday  12:00 – 4:00 
Sunday  Closed 

Mondays are closed for Vulnerable and 
Contactless service only. Please book your 
appointment in advance to ensure that the 
library is staffed at the time of your ap-
pointment. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Our library adheres to communicable disease prevention guidance from WorkSafeBC.  

 “If you or anyone in your family feels sick stay home and get tested immediately” - PHO 

Pay special attention to provincial health orders to avoid any confusion or disappointment 
with our regulations upon entry to the library.  As per provincial guidance, in the case of a 
community outbreak or exposure event, we may need to implement stronger restrictions 
at any time. 
In accordance with provincial guidance, masks are mandatory while visiting indoor public 
spaces for anyone 5 and older. This is also required for people attending our programs, 
children ages 5 and older as well as any adults attending with them.  Proof of vaccination 
is not currently required for regular library services or programming. 

Purdy’s Fundraiser: Much appreciation to all of you who have sup-
ported our latest fundraiser.  With your support we were able to sur-
pass our Purdy’s Fundraising goal this year! As this is being written, 
much is unknown about whether Purdy’s will be able to adhere to 
their delivery timing window.  We will update via PSA and Facebook 
as soon as we have an update regarding delays or if we have a solid 
date of delivery.  The library has purchased an assortment of Purdy’s 
Chocolates in addition to those that were ordered by individuals.  
These chocolates will be available for purchase after they are deliv-
ered.   

Library AGM: We will be having the library board AGM at the end 
of January or February.  More information will be available in the 
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 next Bulletin, as the date for this meeting will be officially scheduled at 
our next scheduled Board meeting.  We currently have room to add one 
or two new members, if you are interested please feel free to talk to Lor-
na Winnicky, the Board Chair, for more information. 

Elf on the Shelf: Booklyn is already here but she is currently isolating in 
international quarantine.  She will be all ready to start our Elf on the 
Shelf promotion on December 1st!  We are going to mix it up a bit, offer-
ing smaller basket prizes rather than one big grand prize.  If you have 
donations of prizes to contribute to our basket, please let us know what 
it is or drop it off as soon as possible, so that we can get this fun library 
event all planned out!  Don’t forget that you get your business advertised 
on each clue and prize draw post on our Facebook page. Anyone who comes in to the li-
brary to find our little elf helper will be entered in to the draw of their choice.  One entry 
per day per person.  The draw last year had a total of over $1000 in prizes… this year that 
will be split in to 3 or 4 prizes.  We are looking for themed donations to the promotion 
likely in the following categories: Children, Teens, Adult and baby/toddler. 

Overdrive App: Another reminder that the Overdrive app 
is going to be discontinued in February 2022. Those of you 
who are still using the Overdrive App please make the 
switch over to the Libby app, to avoid experiencing a service 
disruption when trying to access our online magazine, 
eBook, audiobook and video collections.  All of your holds 
will automatically transfer over but you will have to down-
load any books that you already have on loan on to the new 

app. You can read more about this upcoming app change on the Overdrive Blog at: 
https://company.overdrive.com/2021/08/09/important-update-regarding-libby-and-the-overdrive
-app/ 

Library Programs Update: We require that all children and youth attending our pro-
grams be pre-registered for so that we have contact tracing information on hand and to 
make daily attendance tracking easier for staff.  Masks are mandatory for everyone 5+ to 
use our library, including programs. 
Pay attention to PSAs and our Facebook page for program updates if any changes need to 
be made.   

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  

StoryTime: Tuesdays from 10:30-11:30 pm 

Our story-time puppets will be here for both StoryTime clubs in December, how exciting 
is that?  Yay! We love our puppets!!!!  December 7th we will be making some decorations 
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for the holiday season, starting with Snowflakes!!!  We will be reading some holiday stories 
and so much more.  The last StoryTime day is December 14th and we will be doing some 
tree crafts as well as colouring sheets.  Come and have some good holiday fun.  Story-Time 
will start up again January 4th in the new year.   

Tween Club: Tuesdays from 3:15-4:45 pm 

We will be doing holiday crafts for our two clubs on December 7th and December 14th.  
We will have a holiday movie for the tweens on the 14th while we craft.  Reminder that 
tweens (age 9-12) must be pre-registered so that we can monitor the possible number of 
attendees that will be attending our programs.  This is particularly important on special 
club days such as movie day. Tween club will start again in the New Year January 4th.    

Library Club: Wednesdays from 3:30-4:30 pm 

We will be making holiday crafts for our December Library Club days, December 1st, 8th 
and the 15th.   We will have colouring sheets, word fun and games as well. There will be a 
holiday movie on the 15th to watch while we craft, play games and have some fun!!!  Re-
minder - kids must be pre-registered so that we can monitor attendance numbers to ensure 
we are not over capacity.  This is particularly important on special club days such as movie 
day. Library Club will start up again on January 5th.   

Teen Club: Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 pm 

We will be painting some holiday pictures on December 2nd and on December 9th we will 
be making some holiday crafts. Our teen club is pretty inventive when it comes to crafting, 
keep your eyes peeled for new wall art as we put their crafts on display this month.  The 
last day for teen club is December 16th, we will be having a movie and games and chill!!!  
Teen club will start up again on January 6th.   

If anyone has any questions on how are clubs are run and what all we do, please feel free 
to call (250)783-9414or email me at youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca    

Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 

Interlibrary Loans: Did you know that items from libraries throughout BC have hold 
limitations upon them.  This allows libraries to prioritize holds for their local patrons, es-
pecially when it comes to new items which may have up to a year where patrons from oth-
er libraries are not able to ILL these items.  Please keep this in mind when placing an or-
der, since it may take more time to bring in an item due to popularity, age or condition of 
the item.  This limitation is one of the reasons that we manage the book club sets on be-
half of four BC library federations… to make newer titles available earlier to book clubs.  
We have an ongoing selection of titles from this collection available through our Walk-In 
Book Club.  Come see what there is to check out! Our current upcoming titles are noted 
below. 
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Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to use the My Account feature on our website, 
to sign up for your own library card, or to simply place a hold or ILL. 

To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more infor-
mation.  If you are not registered for Public Service Announcement emails, email 
hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca to sign up. 

 
 
 

 

mailto:hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca
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NG 
RENT  

(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

17 fully serviced lots 
Prices reduced by 25% 
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lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

9807 Fredette Ave 
$ 99,900.00 

 10105 Arena Rd 
$549,000.00 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/MAX  
Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave 
$159,900.00 

MLS R2582352 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 

10113 Kyllo Street   
$109,900.00 

11141 Beattie Dr  
$279,900.00 

MLS R2511397 

10709 Forfar St. 
$389,900.00 

4663 Reschke 

Road  
$209,900.00 

10118 Macdougall 

St 
$159,900.00 

12308 Beaon 

Street  
$239900.00 

10212 Ellis Cres-

cent  
$319, 900.00 

12004 Ferguson 

St 
$249, 900.00 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

 
 

 

SENIOR BUS 
TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 

December 6th 
December 20th 

January 3rd 
February 7th 

March 7th 
April 4th 
May 2nd 

 

 
 

SENIOR/ADULT 
SWIM IS BACK! 

    

 

December 14th 
January 11th 
January 25th 

February 15th 
 

TRY SOMETHING NEW! 
 

Northern Rockies Karate is welcoming 
new students for 2022.  

 
Sign up for Fitness, Fun and Knowledge. 

 
Hudson's Hope: Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Location: The Pearkes Centre 
Ages 7*-11: 5:30 - 6:30 pm 

Ages 12+: 6:30 pm - 8:00 pm 
*younger students may be invited to 

train on Thursdays, depending on  
interest levels from the 

community* 
 

For more info, contact  
chitoryukarate@gmail.com 

mailto:chitoryukarate@gmail.com
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 

T-SHIRTS 

COOZIES  

BALL CAPS  

TOUQUES 
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NOVEMBER SOLUTION 

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for up-
dates. Bag days are the last  
Friday & Saturday of every 

Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and  
surrounding communities. 

 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com


The Bulletin                                                                                                40                                                                                     December 2021 

 

ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School  250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office 250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office 778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service…………………… 250-788-2407 
 

Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 

Wednesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 
Thursday … 1:00pm-6:00pm 

Friday … 1:00am-4:00pm  
Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  

Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 
Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….………………………. 250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Every day Bag day $ 10.00 / Bag 
 

Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 
Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 

Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  
 

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:00am-5:30pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency  ……..….  250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information .......…1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
 

Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen  Joan 250-783-8756 
                                     Stephanie 250-783-0959 
District Of Hudson’s Hope 
 

Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays ……….……………………………………..  Closed 
Office……………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) ……    250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ………….   250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)   250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….  250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
 

Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District   1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…… 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………1-800-667-
3355 
Provincial Information…………  1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………...... 250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..…………………….  250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 
BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..       www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


